INLET ISLAND MAINTENANCE COMPANY

BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR MAY 7, 2009
President Bill Strader called the meeting to order at 7:12.  Attending trustees were:

Peg Stecky, Phil DeLeo, Vicki Karuzas, and Coby Cates.

Guests: Ruth Kerr, Carolyn Eggers, Lee Eggers, Janet Grant and Michael Bobbitt 

Approval of Agenda - After a review of the agenda Vicki moved to accept the agenda as presented.  Peg  seconded the motion.  The agenda was approved unanimously.  

Approval of Minutes - Bill called for approval of the April 2, 2009 meeting minutes.  Vicki made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted, and Peg seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.  

Treasurer’s Report - Bill presented a treasurer’s report showing an ending fund balance of $5,728.11.    The board discussed expenditures through the year, especially repairs on the kids’ swim area dock, which cost about $8,000.  Vicki moved to accept the treasurer’s report as submitted, and Phil seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was unanimously approved.

Old Business      

Prepare for Annual Meeting – Bill expressed that it will be important to show the need for hiring a security guard during the summer.  He and Vicki will cover why we are hiring a guard and the costs involved.  Vicki will report that when the weather turns bad, if we cancel 8 hours in advance, we can reschedule that 8-hour block to a different day.  If the guard shows up and the park is empty due to bad weather, he may opt to go home, billing us for only four hours.  Vicki will be the point of contact for the security company.  

Janet Grant suggested guests of Island residents who want to use the park should be pre-registered by the home owner on a sheet the guard will have.  That way he will know non-resident persons authorized to be in the park.

Ruth Kerr expressed her concern that charging the additional security fee of $20 will establish a dangerous precedent.  She asked if there would be a sunset to this fee.  The board replied we need to wait and see how the guard works out this year.

Janet grant would like to see no alcohol allowed in the park.  She feels we assume excess liability by allowing the use of alcohol.  The board discussed this idea, and suggested Janet propose this at the annual meeting to see if the general membership would agree.

Website – Phil will contact Darrin for status and to determine the next step to completion.

Review Of Projects – Bill led a recap of park projects.  The swim dock repairs have been completed except for installing the jet ski poles.  The stencils for the dock signage are complete and ready for a dry day to paint.  Tennis court clean-up is partially done.  The surface needs some moss killer and pressure washing before the lines can be striped. Bill will contact Steve Levy to locate the line-striping machine.  Phil has had our park rules printed and posted on the park bulletin board, and repaired one damaged sandwich board sign.  

Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 9:05.  The next board meeting will be on 6/4/09.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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